2018 Instructional / AA Softball Guidelines (4/11/18)

Overview:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Maximum innings per game: 6*  
· No new inning should be started after 1 hour and 30 minutes*
· Coaches are encouraged to stop the game and teach technique as necessary (and within reason)
· The use of 11” soft softballs for games is allowed (brand name is SOFTEE)

*Please use your discretion here.  If it is an extremely hot day, feel free to call the game early.

Batting:

· A maximum of 5 pitches should be thrown to each player.  If they fail to put a ball into play, they are out.  No walks.  Note: if the coach has thrown a number of bad pitches, they have the option to throw a few more.  
· Each team batting will bat through completely (max 9), unless the opposing team makes three (3) legitimate outs.*
· If the batter hits the ball into the infield, they should run through first base.  If the ball is overthrown, they have the option with which to advance to second base and should remain there unless thrown out. Note: the player should NOT look to advance to third on a subsequent overthrow to second base.**
· If a batter hits the ball into the outfield (including as a result of an error), they have the option to advance 1 additional base (Example: home to second).  
· A current base runner should advance 1 base only when the batter hits the ball into the infield.  However, if the batter reaches the outfield, any existing base runner should advance 2 bases (Example: a runner on second may attempt home if the ball is hit into the outfield).  Coaches must alert base runners as to their base position.
· Third base should be considered an anchor.  The only time a player should round third to home is either on a hit ball or when forced by one of the previously mentioned guidelines.

*It is suggested that you maintain the same batting order for each game. This allows the player that was on-deck when the game ended to bat first in the next game.
**The 1st base coach should feel comfortable holding players at first base in the event that every ball within the inning is overthrown to 1st base.  Simple judgment call.

Pitching:

· At the start of the season, coaches pitch.  A second coach is positioned behind the catcher to help field (if necessary) in order to speed up game. A coach pitches to their own team.
· A player must be positioned next to the coach pitching.  This player should field any ball hit by the opposing team, as well as catch any ball thrown from the catcher (not the coach behind the plate).
· A maximum of 5 pitches should be thrown to each player.  If they fail to put a ball into play, they are out.  No walks.  
Note: if the coach has thrown a number of bad pitches, they have the option to throw a few more.
· Note: after May 4th, coaches may opt to have an 8-year old pitch (granted they’ve been practicing).  If they fail to offer a strike after 4 pitches, the coach must then pitch to the batter (minimum of 4 pitches).  If the pitcher fails to show sustained progress after 4 batters, they should be replaced by a coach.

Field Positions:

· All infield positions should be filled first.  Depending on the number of players available, outfield positions may be filled.  There must always be a pitcher and catcher.
· Additional coaches should be positioned behind shortstop and second base to assist their fielders with proper play.  This includes staying in position and not swarming the ball.

Coaches Boxes:

· Coaches should always been positioned in the 1st and 3rd coaching boxes to assist players in motion.  


Dugout:

· One coach must be responsible for the dugout.  More importantly, they should know where the bats are at all times.  Preferably out of the reach of players.  No on-deck swinging is allowed (LL rule, this is just a reminder).

Umpiring:

· The coach pitching to his team will determine when the batter is “officially” out (i.e.: 5 pitches) or when a ball is foul or fair.
· The coaches in the field (assisting their position players and closest to the action) will make the “official” call regarding if any base runner is out or safe.  These coaches should feel free to consult with ANY coach in the area to determine the correct call (i.e.: base coaches, the coach pitching and/or coach behind the plate).
